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October 8, 2024 
 

El Paso County Breaks Ground on New Basketball Court at 
Risinger Park in Collaboration with Fabens Neighborhood 

Association 

EL PASO, TX — El Paso County, in partnership with the Fabens Neighborhood Association, is 
pleased to announce the groundbreaking ceremony for a new full-sized basketball court at Risinger 
Park. The event will take place on Wednesday, October 9, at 12:30 p.m. at Risinger Park, located 
at 301 Grace St., Fabens, Texas. 

The new basketball court is part of an ongoing effort to provide recreational opportunities for the 
Fabens community. Funding for the new basketball court will come from the County’s 
Neighborhood Improvement Program. 

The ceremony will coincide with a daytime community meeting at 12:30 p.m. at Risinger Park, 
where community members can learn more about the project and participate in other community-
oriented discussions. A second community meeting will be held later that evening at 6:00 p.m. at 
the Rio Valle Woman’s Club, located at 521 Mike Maros St., Fabens, Texas, to provide additional 
opportunities for engagement and feedback. 

For more information, please contact Rosa Cortez, the Vice President of the Fabens Neighborhood 
Association, at (915) 318-1646. 
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